House Highlights-Week Six
By Tom Loertscher
As I was falling asleep one night over the weekend, Linda quoted the words to a hymn that I hadn’t heard in a while, “The Wintry Day, Descending to Its Close.” In a way it was quite prophetic because we awakened the next morning to a fair amount of new snow. In our area I guess you could say that the first day of winter this year was February 22.

This week saw introduction of gun legislation in the House which will lead to hearings in the State Affairs Committee during the next week or so. And along those lines I am aware of at least three more issues regarding firearms and concealed weapons that will be coming forward. House Bill 192 for example, provides for an enhanced concealed weapons permit that will make Idaho’s concealed carry permits recognized in several states. It also requires more training to get that type of permit which seems to be a good idea. All of the legislation that I have seen is to make it abundantly clear that we, in Idaho, intend to protect our Second Amendment rights.

Monday morning early was the annual breakfast of the 4-H while they were in town for the Know Your Government Conference. I was able to sit with a group of kids from our area and I have to say that I am extremely proud of them because of their knowledge of government affairs. One of the professors from the University of Idaho was sitting at our table, and we began a discussion about how Idaho is required by its constitution to have a balanced budget each year. He explained that meant the legislature could not spend more money than it takes in. And then he remarked about how much different things are in Washington DC, and that they always spend more than they take in. He then asked, “Where does the money come from, if the government doesn’t have it?” Immediately one of the girls at our table said, “We borrow it from China!” That’s pretty insightful for eighth graders.

The hot topic of the week of course, was the federally mandated state run health insurance exchange legislation that passed the Senate after what is probably an historic six hour debate on the floor of the Senate. So far, I think this is the most divisive issue that I have ever seen around this place. And so now it moves to the House and the discussion begins here. Having had the Region Seven Lincoln Day banquet on Saturday night, I for one received a lot of comment on this legislation, all in opposition.
Friday night and Saturday our entire crew spent our time trying to save the lives of a couple of calves and we had the privilege of working outside in the storm all day. Please don’t misunderstand, I am a dry farmer and I don’t complain about moisture. As one person put it, “Don't knock the weather. If it didn't change once in a while, nine out of ten people couldn't start a conversation.”  The words of that hymn kept ringing in my ears all day. “… Pale through the gloom the newly fallen snow Wraps in a shroud the silent Earth below…” Early Sunday morning, as I looked at the heat gauge and saw that it was 10 below zero and a quick scan of the sky showed not a cloud in sight, and with a brand-new blanket of freshly fallen snow, it was an incredible  scene. Even though there was not a lot of rest at home over the weekend, experiencing those things gives me new energy for the legislative week ahead.
